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TOWN OF CAPE ELIZABETH

MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Michael McGovern, Town Manager


DATE:
June 7, 2016



SUBJECT:
FitzPatrick Additional Affordable Housing Relief Request

Introduction

Joel FitzPatrick, as developer of the Eastman Meadows Condominium development located off Eastman Rd, is requesting that the moderate income affordable housing requirement be lifted from 2 additional affordable units in the condominium development. The Town Council granted relief for 2 moderate income units in August 2015. Two of the 6 units have been sold as moderate income units.

Background

To repeat the information provided last summer, the town adopted Mandatory Affordable Housing requirements in 1992 that apply to major subdivisions. Those provisions both require that affordable housing be provided, and also that the affordable provisions be lifted if the properties do not sell. 

If a good faith effort has been made to sell the home to a qualified buyer for more than 180 days without success, the developer may ask to sell the unit at a market rate. The Town reserves the right to preserve the affordable unit by purchasing it from the developer. If the town declines to exercise its option, the home may be sold at market rate without an affordable housing preservation restriction. 

Cape's Experience with Affordable Housing

The first affordable housing created under the Mandatory Affordable Housing provisions was a moderate income home included in the Whaleback Ridge Subdivision. Five low-income homes were included in the Cross Hill Subdivision. Affordable housing has become a routine element of new subdivisions. The town currently has 9 low-income units and 9 moderate income units (including the 2 under consideration). Both a low-income and a moderate income home have been resold, with the low-income home selling in 1 day with multiple buyers.

At this time, the following income and sale price limits apply:

Affordability
Income
Sale Price
Low-income (50%-80%)
$61,100
$210,678

Moderate-income (80%-150%)
$114,563
$395,022
The low-income homes have sold rapidly. The moderate income homes, however, are priced close to market rate homes, which may hamper their sale. The Technical Amendments, which will soon be sent to the Town Council from the Planning Board, includes a revision to the moderate income definition that should eliminate the challenge with moderate income condominium sales.

Town Council Action

If the town council does not wish to purchase the two units, an Order for the Town Council to consider waives the town's option to purchase.

ORDERED, the Cape Elizabeth Town Council approves the recommendation of the town manager to waive the town’s right to purchase two affordable housing units at Eastman Meadows that have remained unsold for some time. The two units could be sold to non-qualified buyers at market rates with any excess over $395,022 for each unit to be provided to the town for other affordable housing. 

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








[image: image2.png]


_945691132.doc
[image: image1.png]






